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The Editor:

The (Dec. 27) review of Fugitives of the Forest, a book about the exploits of Jewish partisans who were allied with Soviet partisans in northeastern Poland, magnanimously concedes that author Allan Levine "does not condemn all the Polish people."  Just most of them, as if they were the culprits of the Second World War.

Secret Soviet archival documents, released several years ago, admit to a different version of relations with the Poles.  In the latter part of 1943, the Soviet partisans unilaterally turned on allied Polish partisans and murdered large numbers of them in the Narocz and Naliboki forests.  This resulted in open hostilities between the anti-Nazi Poles and the Soviets, who had been Nazi Germany's staunch allies until June 1941.

Moreover, relentless and violent assaults by the Soviet partisans on villages inhabited by Poles and Belorussians stripped the civilian population of what little was left after the Germans had seized their quotas.  Even Christian rescuers were terrorized by these actions.  The extent of the plundering was such that Zorin's and Bielski's Soviet-Jewish partisan units managed to amass huge food reserves from which surpluses were sent to Moscow.

These events have been chronicled in The Story of Two Shtetls, a scholarly study published in Canada earlier this year.  With elements like these in the picture, we can begin to appreciate the complexity of historical events that ensued when two totalitarian forces clashed.  Unfortunately, rather than solid research and history, Levine peddles stereotypes and myth.

Yours truly,

Canadian Polish Congress, Toronto District 
